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Chatham County  

Board of Commissioners 

Agenda Abstract 

Item Number:  

Meeting Date: 

10-20-08 

Part A 

Subject: 

 
Request by Charles Lewis, Vice President, Lewis Metty 
Development, LLC for a one (1) year extension of preliminary 
plat expiration for Cedar Mountain Subdivision from January 16, 
2009 to January 16, 2010. 
 

Action Requested: See Recommendations. 

 

Attachments: 
1.  Request letter from Charles Lewis, Vice President, Lewis 

Metty Development, LLC, dated September 12, 2008. 
 
2.  Letter dated October 1, 2008 from John W. Harris, P. E. 
 
 

 

Submitted By: 
 

 

       

Keith Megginson, Planning Director 

 

 

                

Date 

 

County Manager Review: This abstract requires review by: 
 

        

Charlie Horne, County Manager 

County Attorney     
Date Reviewed 

Finance Officer    
Date Reviewed 

 

                

Date 

Budget Officer    
Date Reviewed 
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Part B 

Re:  Cedar Mountain Subdivision – extension request 

Introduction / Background / Previous Board Actions:  
Zoning:                          RA-40                                    Water system:  Private wells 
Sewer System:               Private septic systems and repair areas.         
Watershed District:       WSIV-PA 
Within 100 year flood:  No 
 
The Board of County Commissioners granted sketch design approval on July 17, 2006 
and preliminary plat approval on July 16, 2007 for 65 lots on 162 acres.   On November 
19, 2007 the BOC granted final plat approval for Phase 1 consisting of 18 lots. 
 
Issues for Further Discussion and Analysis:  
Cedar Mountain received preliminary plat approval for 65 lots on July 16, 2007.  Due to 
the number of lots, the developer could have requested a development schedule at that 
time extending the time between preliminary plat approval and final plat submission to 
more than 18 months, but did not.  Section 4.2 (C) (4) states in part “Approval of a 
preliminary plat shall be valid for a period of eighteen (18) months following the date of 
preliminary approval by the Board of County Commissioners unless a request for an 
extension has been received and approved by the Board of County Commissioners 
prior to the expiration of preliminary approval.”  Item (5) states “If the developer is 
unable to complete the improvements required for final approval within the specified 
time, he may present in writing to the Planning Board a request for an extension of time 
setting forth the reasons for the extension.  The developer shall submit his request at 
two regularly scheduled Planning Board meetings prior to the date preliminary approval 
expires and not less than thirty (30) days prior to the expiration of preliminary approval.  
In the event such an extension is recommended by the Commissioners, the Board of 
Commissioners shall state the time limit of the extension which shall be recorded in the 
minutes of the Board of Commissioners.” 
 
Since approval of the preliminary plat the developer has strived to complete the project.  
Phase 1 consisting of 18 lots has received final plat approval with a financial guarantee 
for the completion of the public roadway in Phase 1.  Per the engineer, John Harris, the 
roadway in Phase 1 has been constructed to the NCDOT standards.  Staff is currently 
waiting on a letter from NCDOT regarding the status of construction on Phase 1 
roadway.  As stated in attachment # 1, the developer is requesting an extension of 
preliminary expiration for the balance of the project consisting of 47 lots due to 
extensive rock embedded in the pathway of Cedar Grove Road. The letter from John W. 
Harris, P. E., attachment # 2, verifies the presence of sub-terrain rock that needs to be 
removed from the road bed area in order to meet the NCDOT roadway construction 
standards.  The preliminary approval will expire January 16, 2009 and the developer is 
concerned that with the upcoming fall / winter seasons forthcoming that he will not have 
time to complete the project.  Staff thinks that the developer has demonstrated a 
willingness to complete the project with the completion of Phase 1 and thinks the 
request for an extension for the balance of the project is reasonable. The Planning 
Board discussed with the developer efforts he has made to provide access to adjacent 
properties and the buffering of streams.  
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Re:  Cedar Mountain Subdivision – extension request 
 
 
 

Recommendation: The Planning Department and Planning Board (by a vote of 9 for 
and 1 against) recommend granting a one year extension of preliminary plat expiration 
to change the expiration date from January 16, 2009 to January 16, 2010. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


